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ST PHILIP’S MARSH NURSERY SCHOOL

Welcome to all our new children and families and welcome back to our returners. I hope you enjoyed your summer holidays. The children are settling in well, making new friends, getting to know their key person and exploring their new environment. 
We also appreciate your support during this time of induction. This has been carefully planned and thought out so that it is in the best interests of all children. Over the course of the next few weeks we will be settling in many new children to the school. It is important that the children feel safe and secure and that staff can build relationships with individual children and families.  The purpose of children coming gradually is so that children can have more individualised attention and that the transition is handled sensitively. You visiting with your child is a really important part of this process as children will settle more quickly when they see you interacting within the environment. Please could you ensure you bring your child’s birth certificate/passport when you visit for your child’s induction.
St Philip’s Marsh Open Day

On Sunday 30 September 2018 we will be hosting an event at the school to celebrate the past, present and future of St Philip’s Marsh in conjunction with The Royal Legion. 

All current and past children and families are invited to attend. 

There will be an open topped bus at 11.00am for families to tour around St Philip’s (tickets from Mr Holmes) and The Royal Legion would like a child who attends the Nursery to open the event.  Please let Mr Holmes know if you are interested. More details to follow.
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Parent Consultations

Parent consultations will be held for children who have returned to the school this year on: 

Tuesday 9 October 3.45-5.00 pm
Thursday 11 October 3.45-5.00 pm
This is an opportunity for you to discuss how your child is progressing and talk to your child’s key person about any concerns you may have. The appointment sheet will be put up on the classroom door in due course.

INSET Day

The School will be closed for INSET day on Monday 5 November.
Adult Learning 

A “Helping your child to read” course will start at St Philip’s Marsh on Tuesdays 9.30am-11.30am starting 2 October.
Speech and language sessions

The Speech and Language Therapy Service will be running the following FREE Drop-in sessions:
St Philip’s Marsh Nursery School – Thursday 13 September 10-11 am
Barton Hill Settlement – Thursday 20 September 10-11 am and Thursday 8 November 10-11 am

Cashmore Early Years Centre – Thursday 27 November 10-11 am

Stay and Play Sessions

We hold ‘Stay and Play’ sessions every Monday and Friday morning in our Family Room.  Family Support Workers from St Paul’s Children’s Centre support these sessions. 
Monday 9.00am - 10.30am (Term Time Only) 

Friday 9.00am – 10.30am (Term Time Only)
These are drop-in sessions for children aged 0-5 and their families to explore, play, learn and have fun together. Friendly experienced staff are available throughout the session to support and offer advice around topics such as Child Development, Health and Well-being, Finances, Free Nursery Places for 2 and 3 year olds and Training Opportunities. We would love to see you there!
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Colour and Light

Our focus up until half term is ‘Induction’, settling new children and giving plenty of opportunities for developing self-confidence, self-awareness and friendships. During this time we have a particular focus on the three Prime Areas of the Early Years Foundation Stage: Personal, Social and Emotional Development, Communication and Language and Physical Development. We also plan activities between now and Christmas around the theme of ‘Colour and Light’. 

Rhymes of the Term

Throughout the school we have ‘Rhymes of the Term’ which the children learn. The rhymes for this term are:

Incy Wincy Spider

Two Little Dickie Birds

Frère Jacques

Clothing

The weather is very changeable at the moment so please ensure your child always brings a coat to school. As the weather gets colder, children will need appropriate clothing and footwear. We go into the garden in all weathers. All clothing and footwear must be labelled. It would be helpful if you could show your child how to put their hats and gloves into the sleeve of their coat when they take them off to prevent them being lost.
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Spare clothes may be kept on your child’s peg if needed.
School Library

The school library is open. Please use it! The best way you can help your children learn to read is by enjoying reading books with them in a relaxed and comfortable way.  

The library is now situated in two places: the school foyer; and in the corridor to the left of Reception.  All books are now lent on a trust basis - there is no need to fill in any paperwork, simply borrow the book you would like and return it when you’ve finished.  Please feel free to sit and read books before or after school with your child in the library area.

We do, however, encourage you to use a book bag.  These can be purchased from Recption for £2.00.  We are missing books from our library, therefore please could you check at home if you borrowed books last year and forgot to return them.    
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The only number to call us on!

Please note the telephone number for St Philip's Marsh Nursery School is 0117 9776171. You may have received calls from us in the past from another telephone number (0117 9715720), however we are not able to accept incoming calls from this number.

Garden volunteers
As you know the School has a beautiful garden but we need volunteers to help maintain and develop it.  If you, or anyone you know, could spare a few hours your help would be greatly appreciated.  You do not need any specialist knowledge as we can show you what needs doing – there is always plenty to do!  However, if you do have any special gardening skills, or ‘green fingers’ we would really appreciate your help and advice.

Dinner Money

The cost of a school dinner is £1.90. Please pay in advance with cash or a cheque made payable to ‘Bristol City Council’. Change cannot be provided but any excess will be credited towards future meals. All money should be put in an envelope marked with your child’s name, key group and handed in at Reception. If your child has any allergies or dietary requirements please inform your child’s key person.

If you think you may be entitled to free school meals or pupil premium please inform your Key Person or Reception.
Donations
[image: image5.wmf]The School provides free milk for all children. We do, however, rely on donations of fruit/vegetables that the children can share at snack time e.g. apples, cucumber, carrots. If you could bring in a small amount each week it would be greatly appreciated. We would also appreciate donations of boxes of tissues for the children’s use.
Parking and Children’s Safety
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Your child’s safety is our number one priority at all times. We ask you to make sure that this is yours too. Every school in Bristol has an issue with parking and we are no exception. We are fortunate that we have a small car park at the front of the premises that parents can use. This can get very congested and if you are in a hurry it is best to park in a nearby side street. Walking, cycling and lift sharing are all ways in which to reduce congestion. Please ensure you keep a close eye on your child whilst walking in and out of the school. 
Froglets and wrap around care

We still have places for wrap around care (morning and afternoon sessions) and also in breakfast club and after school club. Please see Hazel at Reception if you require a place and the relevant paperwork will be provided.

Children who are due to start wrap around or Froglets for the first time need the paperwork completed in advance of them starting.

Wrap around care is £21 per session (am or pm).

Breakfast club is £4.50 per day and includes a healthy breakfast.

After school club is £10.50 per day and includes a hot meal cooked in our school kitchen.

If you are using after school club as part of your 30 hour entitlement, there will be a charge of £1.90 for a hot meal during this session.  Alternatively you can provide a packed lunch.  

School Uniform

School jumpers and polo shirts can be purchased from the school office.

Sweatshirts
£8.25
Polo shirts
£6.75
Application for primary school
Please remember that the deadline for applying for a Reception Class place for your child is 15 January 2019 (if your child was born between 1 September 2014 and 31 August 2015). The Council are requesting that this is carried out on line where possible at www.bristol.gov.uk/schooladmissions. Applications are now open and now is the time to be visiting local primary schools as many will have arranged open mornings/ evenings.
If you require any help with this please see Mr Holmes or Miss Draper.
What’s On at Barton Hill Children’s Centre

Please see attached leaflet for more information about what’s on at Barton Hill Children’s Centre.
Forthcoming events
St Philip’s Marsh Open Day – Sunday 30 September

Parent consultations – Tuesday 9 October (3.45-5.00 pm) and Thursday 11 October (3.45-5.00 pm)

Half Term

The school will be closed for half term from Monday 29 October to Friday 2 November (inclusive). 
INSET Day

The School will be closed for INSET day on Monday 5 November.

St. Philips Marsh Nursery School, Albert Crescent, BS2 0SU & Barton Hill Children’s Centre, The Settlement, Ducie Road, BS5 0AX

	Monday 
	Stay and Play @ St. Philips Marsh Nursery School. 9am-10.30am.A drop in session for children aged 0-5 and their families to explore, play, learn and have fun together.
Family Drop In. Free play).Barton Hill Settlement, 9.30am-11.30am

	Monday 
	Supported Parent Happy Child SEND group @ Barton Hill Settlement. 1pm-3pm. A peer support group for parents to share experiences and knowledge.

	Tuesday 


	Adult Learning “ helping your child to read”@ St. Philips Marsh 9.30am-11.30am Starting 2nd October

Adult Learning. “Strengthening Families, Strengthening Communities” Parenting Course @ Barton Hill Settlement. Booking essential.
Parents in partnership Group @ Barton Hill Settlement 9.30am-12noon. A group for parent and carers of children who meet weekly to share experiences, ideas and views on lots of subjects, services and groups available in the local area.
Family Drop In (Storytelling and Singing) Barton Hill Settlement. 1pm-3pm

	Wednesday 
	Somali Women’s group at Barton Hill Settlement.9.30am-11am. A drop in session for Somali women and their children.

Baby Group for babies aged 0-18 months at Barton Hill Settlement.1pm-3pm

	Thursday 
	Family Drop In Sensory play and crafts. Barton Hill settlement. 9.30am-11.30am

	Friday 
	Stay and Play @ St. Philips Marsh Nursery School. 9am-10.30am.A drop in session for children aged 0-5 and their families to explore, play, learn and have fun together.


